Hawk Island Estates Property Owners Association, Inc.

Board Meeting Minutes

June 22, 2009

Attendees:


Tom Eckdahl

Cindy Howell


Pat Dexter


Karen Pederson

Janet Fanning

Guests:  Todd Ray, Glenda DeShon and Chad the representative from Pacific Pool.

Call To Order and Minutes of last meeting

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at Tom Eckdahl’s home.  The minutes from May 7, 2009 were distributed for review and approved unless corrections are given to Secretary.  

Budget Report

Cindy Howell reported on the Association budget for 2009. All assessments have been collected. At this point, it looks like we may have an $8,000 to $9,000 surplus at the end of the year.

Old Business

1. Pool Maintenance

Chad, from Pacific Pools, was in attendance to discuss concerns of Board members regarding pool maintenance.  After discussion, his recommendation was that the pool be treated at least two times per week.  The company will come at 8 am on Tuesdays and Fridays to apply chemicals and on an as needed basis.  After the chemicals are put in the pool he suggested that it would be best if swimmers did not enter the pool for two hours.

2. Pool Regulations

Todd Ray and Glenda DeShon  presented some suggestions for regulations that would help restrict the pool usage to authorized residents and guests.  Todd suggested that an ID card be developed and he then passed around a suggested model.  Glenda referred to residents that are bringing in a large number of guests.  Janet brought up the fact that large parties are leaving the pool area in disarray.  The restrooms are being abused on a regular basis. Pieces from water balloons are hard to clean up, etc.

After discussion, Tom agreed to write a letter to residents listing the major points that were discussed as follows:  The resident’s key will serve as identification of authorization to use the facilities, all residents will be asked to put their name on the back of the key, resident’s will be asked to keep the facility clean, water balloons are not allowed in the pool area, and that the pool will be serviced on Tuesday and Friday mornings, at which time, it may be best to wait before entering the pool.  Tom will send out a draft letter for review.

3. Bylaw Amendment for bank loan

Tom reported that enough signatures had been collected to give the Board the authority to go to the bank for a loan if necessary. Tom mentioned that Jim Glikert reminded him that the Amendment should go to the Annual meeting for a formal vote, which will be done.  

4. Status of Water System –Backflow Preventer Valves

The status of the installation of Backflow preventer valves centered on the experiences with licensed installers.  Tom told all that there is a list of licensed entities on the DNR site.  He also mentioned that there is an old well on the Deander property that needs to be shut down and disconnected from our water system.  Jim Atikinson will be able to do this properly.  

      4.   Ridgeview Terrace Wall
Tom discussed that he has a letter of agreement from Steve Bartels and Rick Weber to replace the section of the wall that is bulging.  They will tear down the old section and then evaluate the best possible action based on findings.  One thought was to remove the wall altogether.

New Business

Cindy asked approval to have the well house power washed.  She suggested that her son would do it for $10.00 an hour.  All voiced approval.  She also mentioned that the Sewer house needed painting but that this will be a budget item for next year.

Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Pederson

May 5, 2009

Attachment:  Agenda

